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Dental disease is one of the leading causes of pain and infection in pets.  It tends to be under recognized since owners rarely look into their pets' mouths, and pets cannot complain.  Cats are particularly at risk because they are stoic and often do not change their habits significantly even when dealing with severe dental pain.  In addition, cats tend not to get “in your face” the way dogs do—so their bad breath may be less obvious.  

Professional veterinary dental attention is the only way to properly remove all dental tarter (above and below the gum line), fully inspect the pet’s mouth and teeth, and address problem areas.  Antibiotics and pain control medications can provide a short term solution to reduce infection and relieve some of the pain and discomfort caused by dental disease, but the problem will always return until it is physically addressed.  Keeping a pet’s teeth clean and healthy not only improves its comfort level, but can actually prevent certain infections from occurring in other places in the body (lungs, heart, kidneys, liver, etc.).  This is particularly important if you have a senior pet with a compromised immune system caused by other illnesses.  

The best practice is to get your pet’s teeth cleaned professionally early on (while the tarter accumulation and gingivitis are minimal) and follow up with veterinary dental exams twice a year to determine when future dental cleanings are needed.  In some pets, the need for professional cleanings can be as often as every six months; in others it may be every several years.  The dental exams will help you decide where your pet falls in this range.  There are many good tools, such as oral rinses, toothbrush kits, and dental diets, to help you and your pet prolong the interval between professional cleanings.

If you take this proactive approach, it will take less time for your veterinarian to accomplish the cleaning (less time usually means lower cost and shorter time under anesthesia).  On the other hand, if you wait until the teeth are in really bad shape, there is a much greater chance of tooth integrity loss, the need for extraction(s) and other time consuming and costly work and, of course, a longer procedure (which means more anesthesia time and therefore more risks).  Many clinics, including my own, offer discounted dentistry in the month of February in recognition of “Pet Dental Month.”  

